
BOE CIP Meeting 9/30/13 
 
Call to order 11:10 in Municipal Center conference room 1. 
 
BOE members in attendance:   R. Gaines (Chair), W. Hart 
 
Also:  Ron Bienkowski, Gino Faiella 
 
Phase II of Middle school HVAC work was added to year 5 (2018-2019) 
 
The group felt that the High School Auditorium renovation is very high priority because of 
the very poor condition of the seating and house lighting. 
 
New SHS needs to be added to the CIP, $750K to current year and $49,250K to 2014-
2015. 
 
Adjourn 11:50 
 


